to take by way of correction and discipline. He must do this under the appraising eyes of Congress and in the knowledge that morale in his agency and the future of its research office will be affected.

It is worth noting that AID's troubles with Congress over research, like those of the National Institutes of Health, are over matters not of substance but of procedure. Congress may not understand research but it does have strong views on contracting, and this is perhaps the moral of the tale for the research-supporting agencies.

-John Walsh

Federal Grant Policy: Academy Requested to Undertake Study

The council of the National Academy of Sciences, at its 8 June meeting, will consider a request from the American Society of Biological Chemists that the Academy undertake a review of the government's research grant policies.

The request, in a resolution passed by the society's membership at its April meeting, reflects growing concern, both scientific and political, over the relationships between federal agencies and their grantees. The resolution follows.

The condition of mutual dependence between the federal government and institutions of higher learning and research is one of the most profound and significant developments of our time. It is abundantly clear that the fate of this nation is now inextricably interwoven with the vigor and vitality of these institutions. In turn, the fate of these institutions is dependent upon the wisdom and enlightenment with which federal funds are made available in support of their activities. It is imperative, therefore, that the conditions governing this mutual interdependence be subject to continuing appraisal and that the policy underlying administration of federal programs in support of research assures that this relationship will continue to be mutually beneficial.

The basic instrument which has served to define these relationships has been the research grant, a device which should place the federal government and the grantee institution in a relationship of trust while conveying to the individual investigator public funds to be prudently expended in the accom-

plishment of his research objectives.

The necessity for clearer definition of the relationships involved has been brought into focus by the criticisms recently directed by the Intergovernmental Relations Subcommittee of the House Committee on Government Operations against the management of the research grants program of the United States Public Health Service. While regretting the manner of criticism of the House Committee and their failure to provide constructive leadership, we suggest that the time is indeed opportune and the moment critical for appraisal of the relationships which properly should obtain among the federal government, universities and scientific investigators if the national interest is to be served.

Accordingly, we, the members of the American Society of Biological Chemists, do urgently request that the National Academy of Sciences undertake a critical appraisal of these relationships in the support of fundamental research, not only by the National Institutes of Health but by all other federal agencies which are substantially so committed. It is our earnest hope that, following such appraisal, the Academy will enunciate the principles and philosophy which could serve as basic policy in the future conduct and administration of federal programs in support of fundamental research.

Hailsham vs. Cambridge: British Science Minister Will Get Degree

Ending the eruption which transformed the usually genteel ritual of awarding honorary degrees into a major academic controversy, the faculty of Cambridge University has agreed, after all, to give Lord Hailsham, Britain's Minister for Science, an honorary degree.

Faculty dismay over Hailsham's analysis of the emigration of British scientists to America was so severe that the university administration temporarily withdrew its nomination. Hailsham had blamed the widespread emigration on "America's need to live parasitically on other people's brains." The dons thought that this view was "impolite," and that the problem had at least as much to do with the organization of education and research in Britain (Science, 8 March and 19 April).

When, last week, the administration violated the gentlemanly tradition by

which candidates are discreetly affirmed by the faculty and subjected Hailsham's candidacy to an actual vote, the results were close—304 to 284. Hailsham will get his degree, but he seems to have left a great many Cambridge fences unmended.—E.L.

Project Westford: Air Force Experiment Opens Successfully

The controversial space "needles" experiment, Project Westford, has finally gotten under way. In an announcement on 12 May from M.I.T.'s Lincoln Laboratory, which is conducting the project for the Air Force, it was reported that the needles had been launched from an Air Force satellite into successful orbit, and that radar contact had been made. No date was given for the launching.

The Laboratory reported that "the fibers are still in a compact cloud, centered about the dispenser package and circling the earth every 166 minutes in a near-polar orbit some 2000 miles high at an inclination of approximately 87 degrees. The cloud is expected to fan out . . . until the dipoles form a complete narrow ring or belt around the earth."

The announcement predicted that the fibers would have a life span of not more than 5 years. "By that time," it said, "the solar radiation pressure will have forced all the dipole fibers down to lower altitudes where the atmospheric density is greater and they will harmlessly disappear."

The link between the Air Force and the scientific community on Project Westford is William Liller of the Harvard Observatory. Liller, representing the Westford committees of both the International Astronomical Union and the Space Sciences Board of the National Academy of Sciences, will relay tracking data on Westford to interested observers. He may be contacted at the Harvard Observatory, Cambridge 38, Mass.—E.L.

Disarmament Agency: A New Look in ACDA's Research Programs

Two new research contracts signed last week by the Arms Control and Disarmament Agency with M.I.T.'s Center for International Studies mark a change from ACDA's emphasis on inspection and verification techniques.